MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 23, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, June 23, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 23, 2021, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Stated he is waiting on Lebro Construction to get additional insurance to install navigational lights. 2.  He stated he is currently working with FEMA on installing a new sludge gate on Hebert Levee. 3.Working on a date to hold a public meeting on the back levee. 4. Got quotes to tear down old maintenance building. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners to hire Picciola Construction to tear down building. Their quote was $5,360.00.  
President Camardelle stated he met with the Corps last Tuesday and discussed the south levee and the erosion taking place from our weather conditions. The levee board has received money from Capital Outlay to add more levees on the north side of Grand Isle. He thanked the Governor, Chip Kline with CPRA, Jefferson Parish President and Jefferson Parish Councilmen Templet and Marion Edwards, town officials and port officials. He also thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for helping secure money for Grand Isle. Hurricane Season is upon us, and we will work to help with tidal flooding and other issues we deal with living in paradise.  
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that the port commissioners were just appointed for their new term. Planning on having a swearing in ceremony. Installed culvert and floodgate on Commercial Dock. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Commissioner Besson mentioned that the Bob Cat was repaired.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:43 p.m.









________________________________








David Camardelle, President/Director








Grand Isle Independent Levee District
ATTESTED:

_____________________________

Patricia Bellanger, Secretary

Grand Isle Independent Levee District

